
^  CITY OF FORT WRIGHT, KENTUCKY MEETING MINUTES
04/11/01

Mayor Weaver opened the Council meeting With the Pledge of Allegiance and silent
prayer. The following members answered roll call, Mr. Adam Feinauer, Mr. Dave Hatter,
Mr. Paul Hiltz, Mr. Don Martin, Mr. Jim Robke and Mr. Jeff Wolnitzek. Also present
were City Administrator Larry Klein, City Attomey Pete Summe, Police Chief Dan
Kreinest, Fire/EMS Chief Marc Muench, Public Works Director Tim Maloney and City
Clerk Joyce Woods.

Motion by Mr. Martin, second by Mr. Feinauer to approve the minutes of the 03/28/01
Council meeting. Roll call vote taken. Hatter, Wolnitzek and Robke voting in favor, Mr.
Hiltz abstained, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Second reading of Ordinance 3-01 Amending Fire/EMS Chief Job Description. Mr.
Summe read this in summary. Motion by Mr. Hatter, second by Mr. Robke to approve.
Roll call vote taken, Feinauer, Hiltz, Martin and Wolnitzek voting in favor, no one
opposed. Motion passed.

Old State Road Sidewalk Project. After much discussion on this subject at tonight's
meeting and in previous meetings. Council decided to participate in the sidewalk portion
of improvement Old State Road. We would agree to the sidewalks from Park Hills City
line to Mulloy Drive and from Mulloy Drive to the Sleepy Hollow sidewalk. Mr. Klein
advised the money would be put into the next budget and we would advise Park Hills of
our decision.

KY 17/16 Connector Road. Mayor Weaver addressed Council regarding previous
Council meeting discussions on the proposed new road. City Engineer Mark
Brueggemann addressed Council and advised the traffic study done by Wilbur Smith
Associates for the development at KY 17 and Highland Pike and the KZF report is in
agreement. Mr. Brueggemann advised we have two choices,
1. Do nothing and let the traffic get as bad as possible that drivers get fhistrated and

take other routes.

2. Advise that we want improvements that are specified in the KZF report to provide
relief to the traffic that we have on residential streets.

Motion by Mr. Robke that the City of Fort Wright is in favor of the 17 Connector Road
under the specific conditions outlined in the Wilbur Smith traffic study, plus the KZF
traffic study and the signalization of residential streets and curb cuts made to properties
to be accessible to the roadway. Second by Mr. Hiltz to approve. Roll call vote taken,
Feinauer and Hatter voting in favor, Martin voting no and Mr. Wolnitzek abstained.
Motion passed.
Mr. Wolnitzek advised he abstained from voting because is performing work for Fidelity
Investments. Mayor Weaver advised before any communication is sent to TRI-ED, State
and Fidelity this will be circulated to Coimcil for exact content.






